MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of
May 1, 2018


The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for Regular Session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by President Darrell McKinney. Present were: Vice-President Dave Crisenbery, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. Mark Dawson was ill and did not attend tonight’s meeting.
McKinney led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Crisenbery made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of April 10, 2018 as typeset.  McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.
Visitors/Public:
There were no visitors or public statements for tonight’s meeting.
Road Department- Todd Fairchild was not present.
There were no reports for tonight’s meeting.
Zoning:
There were no zoning reports for tonight’s meeting.

Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department-Activing Chief Don Fugate reported:
There have been 15 calls since the last meeting: 11 service calls; 1 accident; and 3 EMS calls.
The Chief recommended for hire Scott A Mock, a Level II firefighter. He may also go to EMS school. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve Scott Mock upon completion of proper paperwork. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.

Leroy Sanders was presented the “Employee of the Month” award.

The Chief recommended the following promotions:
Scott Huddleson to Assistant Chief; Adam Stattman to Captain; and Sean Boal to Lieutenant. Per SOP the Chief is authorized to make the appointments.

The Chief would like to start an Explorer Program for young people.

The Chief and Trustees protocols. Dr. Huff, our Medical Director, recommends Southwest Ohio and not Miami Valley. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion to approve Southwest Ohio for our protocol per our Dr. Huff’s recommendation. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.

We are waiting to hear about our State EMS and Fire grants, both OBWC grants for gear extractor and hoods/gloves and rescue tools have been accepted. We are currently working on a grant from Firehouse Subs and we are already working on the Loeb Foundation grant for September.

The work on Brush 28 in done and looking great.

Boat 28 is in the boathouse on the Lake.

We have done in-house training the last four weekends with many in attendance.
We need to purchase hose for $472.

We are preparing to paint the dayroom/bunkroom. McKinney suggested looking into industrial beds/couches.

Rev. Lamb has requested the rental of our dump tank for a baptism. Two members have volunteered to help. Crisenbery said he has to abstain from this issue since he is related. McKinney stated he had no problem with it since we had volunteers to assist.
The Renaissance lantern launch’s paperwork is all in line. The State Fire Marshall still has to approve.

Certified letters were sent out to two employees.

Rescue 28 has water pump issues. Repairs are approximately $600-$700.

The Fire Department Association now has their 501.3C status.

The SCBA bids have been advertised and the bids are due by Monday, May 15 at 4:00 PM. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to hold a Special Trustees Meeting to open award the bid and order the SCBA’s on Tuesday, May 15th at 6:30 PM. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.
TRUSTEES-Old Business:

Information for a camera surveillance system will be presented at next month’s meeting.

The Trustees discussed the mowing bids. After discussion, Don Jackson was the only bid the Trustees could accept. One bid had a conflict of interest and the other verbal bid never communicated further with Crisenbery. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve Don Jackson’s bid at $190.00 per mowing. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.

The personnel handbook by Miami University is on the OTA website to order.

TRUSTEES-New Business:
Crisenbery will draft a letter for Wayne Township Trustees for our next meeting considering their request for payment for billing. McKinney said he would like to consider offering to pay their expenses while they covered Massie Township when we could not offer mutual aid. The issue will be tabled until the next Regular Trustees meeting.

Correspondence and Announcements:  Intelliwave broadcast will be available as of May 1st; Public Works Integrating Committee; OTARMA newsletter.
Fiscal Officer Reports
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the warrants. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the financial report. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.

McKinney addressed the TV issue. Former Fire Department member Rob Camp stated that he was in attendance when the Trustees discussed the TV with Scott Hines. From that conversation, there is no way it could have been misunderstood that the TV once donated was property of Massie Township. McKinney stated the television was donated and is Massie Township property especially since it is mounted on the wall, it goes with the building.
Chief Fugate requested an Executive Session to discuss discipline of a public employee. At 7:16 PM, Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to go into Executive Session per the request according to ORC 121.22G1. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.

At 7:24 PM Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to return to Open Session. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.

As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Crisenbery to adjourn the meeting at7:24 PM. McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea.  Motion passed.
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